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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 2 May 2022. You requested the following in relation to KiwiSaver (numbered for ease 
of response): 

1. Out of the current total population in New Zealand between the ages of 18 to 
64, as of 2022, how many individuals have a KiwiSaver account? 

2. Since the KiwiSaver was introduced in 2007 and until 2022, how many people 
had a Kiwisaver but then opted out of the programme? 

Question 1 

As of 31 March 2022, the number of individuals between the ages 18 to 64, that have a 
KiwiSaver account is 2,732,278. The full data set is available at: 
https://www.ird.govt.nz/about-us/tax-statistics/kiwisaver/datasets under the file titled 
KiwiSaver monthly data – March 2021 to March 2022. This includes other age bands of 0-
17, 65+, and those we do not hold age information for. 

Question 2 

KiwiSaver opt-out figures from July 2007 to June 2008 are provided from the 2008 
KiwiSaver Annual Report found on Page 16, Table 2. This can be found at:  
https://thehub.swa.govt.nz/assets/documents/KS%20annual%20report%201.pdf. I am 
therefore refusing this portion of your request under section 18(d) of the OIA as the 
information is publicly available. 

I have attached the KiwiSaver opt-out historical data from 1 July 2008 to 31 March 2022.  

July 2008 to March 2022 figures are provided in Attachment 1. The figure reported is 
people to date who have opted out and haven’t subsequently joined. Please note the 
‘opted-out’ figures represent a rolling total (refreshed each month) from when the data 
was first collected in 2007.  

Up until August 2016, Inland Revenue only recorded annual statistics, and following this 
they were recorded on a monthly basis which is reflected in the attachment. Please refer 
to the caveats under each table. 

Right of Review 

If you disagree with my decision on your OIA request, you can ask an Inland Revenue 
review officer to review my decision. To ask for an internal review, please email the 
Commissioner of Inland Revenue at: CommissionersCorrespondence@ird.govt.nz. 

Alternatively, under section 28(3) of the OIA, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman 
to investigate and review my decision. You can contact the office of the Ombudsman by 
email at: info@ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

  
















